
 

Judges 6:14. The Lord turned to him (Gideon) and said, “Go in the strength you have and 
save Israel out of Midian’s hand.  Am I not sending you?” 
 

We safely returned from Kenya, praise God. The battle against sickness and disease was a real one.  

The lack of physicians, treatment resources, and extreme poverty are just part of the battle.  The calling is 

way beyond my capacity and like Gideon I question, but Lord...?  The Lord says, “I will be with you and you 

will strike down (the enemy)”.  Time and again I see the Lord go before me and make a way for His healing.  

He is faithful again and again.  The great orchestrator of every detail. To God be the glory for it is obviously 

not me but Him who brings the people in and goes beyond what I can do with my own hands. 

I am rejoicing in all that He did in Kenya this trip. He carried me through a very difficult tumor of the 

salivary gland.  In our first day of clinic, he expanded His kingdom to include two precious Kenyan men.  One 

was the father of a patient who desired to know more about this Jesus his daughter knew.  And another 

was a man suffering terribly from allergies.  They readily received the Lord and the hope of His salvation! 

Nathan underwent removal of a large cyst of the jaw; Anthony had repair of a difficult mandible fracture; 

Shadrack had a transection of his trachea repaired; Joy underwent surgery of her ear to treat a serious 

mastoid infection; Meshack was an 8-month-old who had a large cyst from the mouth excised; and Paul 

underwent sinus surgery.  Each was brought to Tenwek for a touch from the Lord and He was faithful to 

complete the work he began. 

The hearing aid ministry was a boom this year.  People of all ages came for hearing tests and hearing 

aid fittings.  The smiles on their faces when they could hear their family members voices were priceless.  I 

will definitely need more help for this ministry when I return to Tenwek in February. Anyone interested? 

Kitoben children’s home continues to be a place of refuge for many orphans.  We are seeing the 

facility grow every year.  The dining hall project is almost complete.  Recent funds have been contributing 

to school supplies and food as prices are elevated in COVID times. 

Below are some of the faces your prayers and support touched.  

 

 

 
 

May God richly bless you, 

Chase, Jimmy and Isaiah https://millerfamilytenwek.blogspot.com/ 

www.purewaterforafrica.org 

 


